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Principal's Message

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes

Respect, Responsibility, 
Readiness to Learn

Newsletter Term 1 Week 2, 2019                                           6TH FEBRUARY, 2019

FUTURE DATES
Sunday, 10th 
February
OLOL Parish Feast 
Day - Mass at 9.30am
ALL WELCOME
Tuesday, 12th 
February
Parent Group Meeting 
at 7pm in the Library
Wednesday, 13th 
February
Parents as Educators
8.40am - 10.30am
Blacktown Zone 
Swimming Carnival
Friday, 15th February
Opening School Mass 
commencing at 9.15am
Tuesday, 19th 
February
Meet the Teacher 
3.30pm - 9pm
Wednesday, 20th 
February
School Photo Day
Tuesday 26th 
February
Parent’s as Educators
6.30pm - 8.30pm
Thursday, 28th 
February
Kinder Welcome BBQ
5pm - 6.30pm

Friday, 1st March
Stage 3 Assembly at 
2pm in the hall 
Wednesday, 6th 
March
Ash Wednesday Mass 
commencing at 9.15am 
Thursday, 7th March
Kinder 2020 Morning 
for prospective new 
families 9.30am - 11am
Enrolments Open for 
2020 Kindergarten.

 
  

  

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2920 Phone: 9676 7293

We will be holding 
our 2019 Open 
Day for existing 
and new families 
for 2020 
Kindergarten 
Enrolments on 
Thursday, 7th 
March from 
9.30am till 11am.  
Presentation by Ms 
Byrnes & Mrs 
Cividin in the 
Library with a 
school tour and 
visit to 
Kindergarten 
classrooms

PHOTO GALLERY: 

See the latest photos 
on the school 
website: 

2019 Kindergarten 
First Day

2018 Year 6 
Graduation End of 

Year Mass

http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/Community/Galleries/2019-Kindergarten-First-Day
http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/Community/Galleries/2019-Kindergarten-First-Day
http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/Community/Galleries/2018-Year-6-Graduation-End-of-Year-Mass
http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/Community/Galleries/2018-Year-6-Graduation-End-of-Year-Mass
http://www.ololshills.catholic.edu.au/Community/Galleries/2018-Year-6-Graduation-End-of-Year-Mass


SCHOOL LEADERS 2019

Thomas Pollard, Jessie Raad
Juan Burgess, Mary-Rose Mejalli

Mason Lanfranca, Zarah Mowbray
Rhys Webster, Zoe van Zoggel

MEET THE TEACHER
INTERVIEWS

On Tuesday 19th 
February, we will be 
conducting our 
‘Kindergarten to Year
Six  ‘Meet the Teacher 
Interviews.’

This ten minute meeting 
is your opportunity to tell 
us about your child(ren) 
and discuss any issues
which will enable us to 
construct effective 
teaching/learning 
programs. 

Please come prepared 
with the information you 
would like to share 
about your child with 
their teacher.Your child 
is welcome to come to 
the meeting with you.

Bookings for the ‘Meet 
the Teacher’ interviews 
will be made via the 
School Interview 
website.

A note with booking 
details will be sent home 
on on Tuesday 12th 
February.

PARENTS  AS  EDUCATORS  2019

On Monday a letter in relation to our 2019 Parents as 

Educators course was sent home.

Please be aware of the dates of these courses - there are two 

opportunities - a morning course on February 13th and an 

evening course on February 26th. Parents are required to 

complete this course, which includes the online child 

protection component, every two years, if they are to help in 

the classroom or supervise children in any capacity 

(excursions, sport gala days, selling iceblocks etc). To assist 

with organisation parents wishing to attend are asked to 

complete the form that was sent home with the letter on 

Monday. 



 Out  and  About

Our Lady of Lourdes has been a hive of activity over the holiday break and in 
these first weeks as together we begin another year of learning. The physical 
transformation that has taken place over the break has been amazing with the 
re -surfaced basketball court and new playground equipment nearing 
completion and preparation for the COLA (Covered Outdoor Learning Area), 
well underway.

The students have coped well with the adjusted play areas and there is much 
excitement and anticipation around the new play equipment. Parents have also 
have played their part in ensuring that the adjusted pick up and drop off areas 
are operating smoothly. 

A reminder that in the afternoon parents of children in Years 2- 6, who are 
picking up their children from school, are asked to collect them from the hall. 
Parents are asked not to congregate outside of Year3/4 and the library to 
collect students as students will not exit through these doors but will go 
straight to the hall. This is also a high traffic area with children going to OOSH 
and bus lines exiting through these doors. 

It is also important that in the afternoon parents realise that  a pick up zone 
does not  operate. Parents  must come into the hall to collect their students - 
this is to ensure student safety and to maintain traffic flow. Parents stopping 
at the front of the hall and attempting to collect children will be asked to move 
on by staff. Children are being asked to line up in an orderly fashion in the hall 
to ensure safe dismissal, staff will direct students to parents as quickly as 
possible. 

In addition parents are requested not to access the school via the hall. The 
construction zone means that the school grounds are not accessible from the 
hall other than directly through classrooms. Your cooperation with this matter 
is greatly appreciated as we work together to ensure the safety and comfort of 
all our students.

Our Kindergarten students have settled in well. It was lovely to see so many of 
our new Kindergarten parents interacting with our more experienced parents 
at our Cheers and Tears morning tea. Listening to the parents they are feeling 
positive about their children entering the world of “Big School”.

Over the next few weeks there are a number of opportunities for parents to 
visit/ become involved in the school. These include our Opening School Mass, 
our Parents as Educators courses, our first Parent Group meeting and our 
Meet the Teacher interviews details of all of these activities can be found 
elsewhere in the newsletter.

I look forward to working with you all during 2019 to provide the best possible 
learning opportunities for our students.

Carol Cividin - Assistant Principal



RE NEWS

On Sunday, our parish and school community will be celebrating the Feast of Our Lady of 
Lourdes. This will be starting with a Mass at 9.30am followed by some morning tea. Everyone 
is invited to attend this celebration with us.

The reason that this day is significant to us is that Our Lady of Lourdes is the patron saint of our parish and our 
school and it is in her honour that we are named. Our Lady of Lourdes is just one of the many titles given to Mary 
the Mother of Jesus. Mary was the one who was chosen to be Jesus’ mother and she is a model of faith to us all. 
She is not only the mother of God but the Mother of our Church.
Please take the time to celebrate Mass with us on Sunday as we continue to grow in love, faith and compassion 
for each other – just as Mary the Mother of Jesus did.

Beginning School Mass:
On Friday February 15, we will be having our Beginning School Mass. This will be in the church at 
9.15am. This is a time when we welcome our new staff and students and join in a eucharistic 
celebration with our families, friends and students. Please make the time to attend this celebration as it 
is part of our faith journey and also very important in our faith development.

WYD 2019

World Youth day was truly an amazing experience, words cannot describe this. 
Throughout this journey, 170 pilgrims from Parramatta Diocese celebrated in song, 
dance and prayer with people all around the world as well as making new 
friendships. Over the upcoming weeks I will share various parts of the pilgrimage 
starting in Mexico. I have been very blessed to be able to attend this wonderful 
pilgrimage to Panama. Thank you for your support and prayers during this time. 
Here is a sneak peek of a beautiful Church in Mexico called Our Lady of Remedies, 
which was positioned on a steep hill that took 20 minutes to get too, it was worth 
the walk!

Sharleen Espiritu



During the construction works, fences have been erected around the work site and the gate entrance 

near the car park will not be available for school use. This entrance will be available exclusively for 

OOSH.

Therefore, there will be the following adjustments:

School Access:

● All pedestrian access to the school will be through the school gate near the Library.

● Children who normally wait in the afternoon on the paved area opposite Year 6 

(carline) are to be collected by parents from the hall. 

● Adjustments within the school site for the children to access learning areas, 

playground areas and toilets was explained to the children on the first day of school

OOSH Access:

● Access for parents dropping off and collecting children from OOSH will continue to be 

available through the gate entrance near the car park as usual. NB This access is for OOSH 

only.

●
●
●
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●
●
●
●
●
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CURRICULUM NEWS

Why have Mathematical Assessment Interview days?

“The ability to make informed decisions and to interpret and apply mathematics in a variety of contexts 
is an essential component of students’ preparation for life in the 21st century.” (Mathematics K-10 
Syllabus, p.13)
This Key Learning Area of study is informed by the NSW Syllabus for the Australian Curriculum 
Mathematics  K–6.

Last week the teachers at Our Lady of Lourdes spent two days undertaking the Mathematical 
Assessment Interview testing of students from K-6. Over 200 students attended the school over these 
two days to undertake their interview.  

The Mathematics K – 6 Syllabus is organised into four strands – one process strand, Working 
Mathematically, and the three content strands: Number and Algebra, Measurement & Geometry, and 
Statistics & Probability. Working mathematically encompasses processes that are embedded into the 
other three strands through the content.
Each year students from Years K-6 participate in a one-on-one Mathematics Assessment Interview with 
their teacher in order to obtain information about students’ strengths and challenges in the areas of 
place value, counting, addition & subtraction and multiplication & division. This information enables 
teachers to meet learners at their point of need and to build upon Number skills that are fundamental to 
learning new concepts.

Students who were not able to attend school last week will undertake their interview with their 
classroom teacher over the first three weeks back at school.  

A big thank you to all parents and children who attended an interview and helped to make this important 
learning experience at OLOL a successful one.

Ms Karin Schrader
(Maths Coordinator).

KINDERGARTEN Tuesday and Thursday
YEAR 1 Wednesday and Thursday 
YEAR 2 Tuesday and Thursday
YEAR 3 Wednesday and Friday
YEAR 4 Thursday
YEAR 5 Wednesday and Friday
YEAR 6 Tuesday and Thursday



Welcome and Congratulations to our Kindergarten Children

Our youngest children commenced their schooling so beautifully last week. Congratulations 
to the children and parents. A big thank you to our Kindergarten parents and families who 
have been assisting their children to transition to school. It was also great to see parents join 
us for “Cheers and Tears” last Monday to share a ‘cuppa’ and meet new people.

   

    
    

    

Kinder Welcome BBQ
OLOL will be holding a Kinder Welcome BBQ on Thursday 28th February beginning at 5:00pm to 
welcome our kinder children, allow them some time to play with their new friends and encourage our 
kinder parents to meet new people as well. Kinder parents please mark this date in your diary and a 
letter with further information will be sent home next week.

Sport News
Blacktown Zone Swimming Carnival
Congratulations to all of the students who have qualified to compete in the Blacktown Zone Swimming 
Carnival on Wednesday 13th of February. We wish them the best of luck and know that they will represent 
our school with great pride and sportsmanship.

Harry Albion, Kaylee Aspin, Cooper Burns, Cameron Fahey, Thomas Fahey, Ada Feliciak
Catherine Holmes, Lucas Laus, Zachary Osborne, Ava Rigney, Andre Roy, Lewis Savic, Jeremy 
Smith, Ziva Suryathyo, Zoe van Zoggel, Florencia Wanandy, Alysse Yates, Jacqueline Yates, 
Madeleine Zaait.





School Attendance
Australia has one of the very best education systems anywhere in the world. 

Each day, our young people are provided with opportunities to learn more about the 
world they live in through their experiences in and out of the classroom. Schools teach 
children about themselves, their relationships with others and about life beyond school. 
This includes preparing them for the workforce. Regular attendance at school is critical 
to ensuring that every student has the kind of opportunities in life that he or she 
deserves. When students are not at school, they are missing out on so much. Without 
the knowledge, the skills or the support that schools are so good at providing, young 
people can get left behind and find themselves underprepared for a fast-paced and 
often very challenging world. 

Every day of attendance adds to a student's academic achievement and success at 
school. Parents are essential partners in promoting good attendance because they 
have the ultimate responsibility to ensure that their child attends school every day 
arriving punctually to begin lessons promptly at 8:40am. Please help your child 
establish and consolidate a good attendance habit.



The uniform shop is open on Tuesday afternoons and Thursday mornings. If you wish  to make an appointment to 
try-on please logon to the website:

 https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/login

 Event Code:  n4dcm
Alternatively, if you know the size please complete an order form and return it to the school office. If you require 
any further assistance please contact Aida Almeida in the school office.  

SCHOOL  PHOTO  DAY

                         Our School Photo Day for this year will be held on Wednesday February 20th. 
Named photo envelopes will be distributed to all students prior to the photo day with 
parents having an opportunity to choose which photo package, if any, they wish to 
purchase.  Envelopes are to be returned to the school on photo day only as for security 
reasons we are not able to store them at school. 

Students are to wear their full school uniform for photo day not  their sports uniform. This 
includes Year 1, Year 3 and Year 5 who normally wear their sports uniform on a Wednesday.

A detailed note will be sent home along with the photo envelope prior to the day.

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/login
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Tuesday the 5th of February is Safer Internet Day.  This is an important initiative in our ever changing 
and growing world of technology for children to be more aware of the importance of staying safe 
online. Attached is information for parents to discuss issues surrounding Internet use at home and at 
school. During Creative Arts lessons at the start of this term, the focus will be on technology, use of the 
library and Internet Safety lessons. 

The students over the next week will also be given an Acceptable Use of Technology Contract to bring 
home to read and sign with their parents. The students will be explained this contract in class but 
please also read through it with your children, to help reinforce the importance of following the internet 
safety guidelines for the best interest of their learning. Please return the contracts once signed back to 
school, so your child can continue to use our school technology. 

Thanking you, 
Clare Willemse 
LTST- Learning Technology Support Teacher



…

https://www.facebook.com/help/www/443357099140264?helpref=about_content
https://www.facebook.com/help/www/140906109319589?helpref=faq_content
https://www.facebook.com/help/www/196434507090362?helpref=faq_content
https://help.instagram.com/448523408565555
https://help.instagram.com/495498023981814?helpref=search&sr=14&query=Followers
https://support.snapchat.com/en-US/a/about-friends-screen
https://support.snapchat.com/en-US/a/about-friends-screen
https://support.snapchat.com/article/location-snap-map
https://esafety.gov.au/iparent











